
 

 

From the Desk of the Principal 

Dear Stearns Families, 

Happy Spring!  March Madness has arrived with lots 
of happenings at Stearns! 

First, I would like to say thank you to all of our      
teachers, students, and families who supported our 
Winter Carnival on February 16. It was a wonderful 
day for the students as they participated in some     
different active winter activities. Moreover, the      
Skee-ball Fundraiser helped to raise $225 for the Kids 
Place!     

Second, just a follow up from my school messenger 
from earlier this week. It is       
important that everyone follows 
our morning drop off routine to 
ensure the safety of our students. 
Breakfast starts at 8:15 a.m. At 
8:15 a.m., students may be 
dropped off in the front of the 
building and head immediately 
into the cafeteria to eat breakfast. Students are not                    
allowed to be in the hallways or foyer prior to         
8:30 a.m. All other students should be dropped in the 
back of the school no earlier than 8:30 a.m. as our           
supervision does not start until 8:30 a.m. and the 
doors are locked until this time. If you arrive in the 
back prior to 8:30 a.m., please stay with your child. No 
child should be dropped off. We want to ensure our 
students are safe and have proper supervision. 

Lastly, as staff continues to work hard with your     
children during this long stretch of instructional days, 
there are several events forthcoming. On        
Wednesday, March 24, we will hold our Marvelous 
March Musical at 6:00 p.m. in the Crosby Elementary 
auditorium, and Monday, March 27, is our 5th Grade 
Science Fair in the Stearns Cafeteria starting at      
6:00 p.m. Additionally, our Vocabulary Parade will be 
on March 31 at 10:30 a.m. These types of activities 
are possible due to the support of our families and 
PTA, so thank you for helping us in our effort to      
provide meaningful learning experiences for your    
children.    

As always, if you need anything, feel free to touch 
base with me.  Thanks for your continued support! 

Sincerely, 

Robyn Zwack, Principal 

Important Dates to Note 

March 24 - 5:45 p.m. Student   
         arrival at Crosby for 
         Marvelous March 
         Musical  

        6:00 p.m.  Marvelous 
        March Musical at 
        Crosby 

March 27 - 6:00 p.m. - 5
th
 Grade Science Fair 

March 31 - 10:30 a.m. Vocabulary Parade 

         11:35 a.m. Half Day dismissal 

April 3 - 7 - Scholastic Book Fair 

April 3 - May 24 - MCAS Testing 

April 7 - Family Fun Night 

April 14 - No school (Good Friday) 

April 17 - 21 - Spring Vacation 

May 26 - 11:35 a.m. Half Day dismissal 

May 29 - No School (Memorial Day) 

June 9 - Reading is Fundamental (RIF) 

February/March 2017 

March 24                                                               
6:00 p.m.                                                             

Crosby Elementary Auditorium 

All students should arrive to Crosby by 

5:45 p.m. and wear red, white, blue or a 

combination of all three.  

Gift Basket Raffle to benefit the PTA  

50/50 Raffle to benefit to the 5th  grade 



 

Next PTA Meeting                                                                           

April 4 at 6:30 p.m. in the Stearnsô library.                                                               

All are  welcome to attend! 

 
Our small but mighty 

PTA continues to stay 

busy planning an array 

of activities for Stearns.          

Below are important        

updates on some of  

the events in which     

we participate.  

Marvelous March              

Musical - 

On March 24, please join us for our yearly musical 

at 6:00 p.m. in the auditorium at Crosby                      

Elementary. This yearôs performance will feature 

songs with a patriotic theme. Flyers will be going 

home seeking donations for a variety of gift        

baskets to be raffled at the Musical. Please help if 

you are able. We thank you in advance for your 

help. 

Spring Fundraiser - 

On March 10, we launch our spring catalog               

fundraiser featuring a variety of items for Motherôs 

Day and the upcoming spring season. Be on the 

look out for packets coming home with your child. 

Valentinesô Day Dance - 

As always, we had a fabulous turnout for our          

annual dance. The kids (and their dates) seemed 

to have a wonderful time. Thank you to everyone 

who volunteered to help that night.  Every little bit 

helps, and we wouldn't be able to pull it off without 

all the volunteers. Also, a HUGE thank you to the 

many teachers who showed up to help. The kids 

love when they see you all!!  

Winter Carnival - 

The annual Winter Carnival was a success. The 

kids had a wonderful time with the winter games. 

Again, events like this could not be done without all 

the volunteers.  

If you are thinking about getting involved, please 

join us for our monthly meeting on the first Tuesday 

of each month at 6:30 p.m. in the school library. 

We love to see new faces.  

Test 

Name & 

Session 

Grade Test Dates Test Time 

ELA Unit 

1,2,3 
4 April 3 - 5 

9:00 - 11:30 a.m. 

(untimed) 

ELA Unit     

1,2,3 
5 April 5, 6 & 13 

9:00 - 11:30 a.m. 

(untimed) 

ELA Unit     

1,2,3 
3 April 25 - 27 

9:00 - 11:30 a.m. 

(untimed) 

Math Unit    

1,2 
4 May 11 & 16 

9:00 - 11:00 a.m. 

(untimed) 

Math Unit    

1,2 
3 May 17 & 18 

9:00 - 11:00 a.m. 

(untimed) 

Math Unit  

1,2 
5 May 9 & 10 

9:00 - 11:00 a.m. 

(untimed) 

Science 

MCAS 
5 May 23 & 24 

9:00 - 11:00 a.m. 

(untimed) 

MCAS Testing Schedule - April/May 

This is the schedule for MCAS testing for grades 3-5. 
Further information will be coming home about the 
testing in February along with any updates. Please be 
sure your child is in school on time for testing days. 

 

We are looking for volunteers to lead 

our After School Programs.              

Do you have a talent, hobby or        

interest to share, are available from 

3:15 - 4:30 pm one day a week for 

eight weeks, and are comfortable 

leading a group of 8-10 kids?  

If so, we would love to hear from you! 

Contact April Mazzeo at 

mazzeoa@acrsd.net                                                                                 

for information or to sign up. 



 

 

Do You Know how 
to Predict the 
Weather? 

The third grade is participating in a 
residency program through a            
Massachusetts Cultural Council 
STARS grant program. Mass  
Audubon has teamed up with 
Stearns Elementary School as the 
cultural partner for the project. In this 14 day, 
1 hour a week program where naturalist/
education coordinator, Dale Abrams works 
with teachers and students to increase their 
mastery of science  related to weather and 
weather monitoring. The sessions focus on 
modeling, simulating, hypothesizing and        
testing these weather concepts.                
Throughout the residency, students are 
asked to collect and interpret data, build    
arguments with evidence, and to interpret 
and share understanding.    

We have had 4 sessions so far and the               
students have learned about various tools 
and elements that affect the   weather, such 
as how to use thermometers, wind gauges, compasses to temperature, 
wind speed, wind direction, air pressure, types of clouds, what causes   
precipitation, how to record data, how to find data and compare data on 
Wunderground and other weather websites, and determine whether      
location change any of the elements.  

The children have classroom and field science sessions at school and a 
culminating field trip to a Mass Audubon Sanctuary. They will also share 
their weather information with 5th grade who is also participating in the             
program with a focus on the water cycle and the Housatonic River                      
Watershed. Finally, they will present what 
they have learned at a Water Keepers and 
Weather Watchers open house. 


